Eccles Community Committee - 25th January, 2011


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Gateway

Barton Lane

Eccles

25th January, 2011

Meeting commenced:
2:00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Jon Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair


Councillor David Jolley



Joseph Graham - Can't Cook! Will Cook!

Barbara Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union

John Kirwin - Cleavley Allotments Association

Elizabeth Charnley - FRECCLES

Anne Broomhead - Grange Road Residents Association

Don Booth -Tindall Street Allotment Group

Jim Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



Patricia Archer - Wellington Road Resident




Abdul-Mueed Muslim
} Salford Link Project 




Hanif Belim


}



Michael Baines - Hammer Action Group



Brian Carter - Barton Resident




Ivor Williams - Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal




Lisa Stone - Eccles Labour Party






Bob Marshall - Salford Allotments Association




Ken Ratcliffe - Monton Resident




G. Faulkner - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association




R. Howey - Winton Resident



Ailsa Cranna - Salford Advertiser


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Julie Blagden - Strategic Neighbourhood Manager 




(Eccles, Little Hulton and Walkden)



Anne Godding - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



Mike Relph - Chief Executive’s Directorate 




Paul Gill - Sustainable Regeneration Directorate




Alison Burnett - Skills and Work Unit, Salford City Council 




Jane Deane - MediaCityUK, Programme Director, Salford City Council




Vincent Nash - Little Hulton and Walkden Neighbourhood Manager




Jill Gorse - Greater Manchester Police






Steve Lawton
} Urban Vision




Perry Twigg 

} 




Claire Stubbs 
} Skills and Work




Ade Naas

}




Keiron McGlasson
} Unlimited Potential




Anne Cruice

} 




Joanne Thompson
} Health Improvement Service



Jennie Turner
}





Carly Hodges 
}



Angela McAvoy
}



Rob Gleave - City West Housing Trust




Fiona Moore - Salford PCT

67.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Paula Boshell, Councillor John Cullen ,Councillor Anne Davies, Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Margaret Morris, Councillor Judith Tope, Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents' Association), Joyce Evans (Salford Forum of Older People), Gilbert Hearn (Park Residents' Association), Pauline Thompson (Brookhouse Ladies Social Club), Mark Reeves (Eccles Area Co-ordinator), Diana Tyldesley (Salford Royal Foundation Trust), June Smith (Forget Me Not Library), Richard Goodwin (Urban Vision) and David Yates (FRECCLES).
68.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd November, 2010, were agreed as a correct record.

69.
ECCLES LIBRARY SIGN

(Previous Minute 52 - 23rd November, 2010)

Anne Godding provided an update with regard to the request to reinstate the Eccles Library sign which was located on the Church Street side of the building but removed during the recent refurbishment works. She said there were no plans to put the sign, which dated from the 1960's, back in its original position, though the possibility of displaying it inside the Gateway Centre was an option. Jim Wheelton said the Environment and Transport Task Group had been recommended the sign be restored to its original position and suggested the issue be raised with Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Culture and Sport. Anne Godding said she would take the issue forward on this basis.    
70.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Deputy Chief Executive submitted a report indicating a request had been received from the following organisation to change their nominated representative of the Community Committee as indicated:-
	Organisation
	Nominated Representative

	Brookhouse Community Association
	Maggie Jackson


RESOLVED: THAT the change to the nominated representative, as detailed above, be approved.    

71.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Inspector Jill Gorse provided details in relation to recorded crime within the Eccles Community Committee area compared with the same period the previous year and which was summarised as follows:-
	Criminal Activity
	Reported incidents increase/decrease

	anti-social behaviour
	-991

	domestic burglary
	- 83



In addition the following issues were highlighted:-
· the Sustainable Neighbourhood Action Project (SNAP) had taken place in Patricroft and Eccles Town Centre in the first week of December and had highlighted the increasing problem of the of cannabis plants being grown in domestic dwellings
· the "Have Your Say" van had been stationed in various points in the area and acted as a contact and communication point with the police for local residents as well as acting as an advice surgery

· the campaign of enforcement action with regard to motorists entering the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre was continuing
· further drugs enforcement action had taken place in Eccles Town Centre which again had included the use of a sniffer dog

· a joint campaign with the City Council's Children's Services Directorate to apprehend young people who were taking unauthorised absence from school

· a joint initiative with Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) focusing particularly on fare evasion


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
72.
ECCLES HEALTH IMPROVEMENT TEAM

The Committee received a presentation from Jennie Turner which highlighted the activities of the Eccles Health Improvement Team and focused on the following themes:-
· Background/history

· Team structure
· Past and recent campaigns

· What we do?

· What we cover?

· What do we deliver?

· Community development

· Community allotments


In addition Joseph Graham provided details of his own experiences of the services 


provided by the Team. He went on to thank them for all their efforts, but said the 
success and real value of the various projects could only be achieved if the local community became involved.


RESOLVED:
  THAT Jennie be thanked for her presentation, the contents of which were 
noted.

73.
HEALTHY COMMUNITIES COLLABORATIVE PROJECT

(Previous Minute 57 - 23rd November, 2010)


Keiron McGlasson provided details of the Healthy Communities Collaborative (HCC) Project which had been re-launched in 2010 and was aimed at raising awareness of the risk factors of cardiovascular disease together with the identification of early signs of oesophageal, stomach, bowel and lung cancer and in turn reduce the number of deaths which were attributed to these. He said he would welcome anyone who was interested in acting as a volunteer for the project’s activities as well as opportunities to promote these.

In addition Anne Cruice provided details of the Salford Smoke Free Homes initiative. The Committee were informed the aim of the initiative was to create environments which eliminated, or reduced, the harmful effects of second-hand tobacco smoke.

Jon Matthews suggested the activities of the HCC Project could be promoted through the Eccles Community Newsletter. Anne Godding said she would liaise with Kieron McGlasson on this.


RESOLVED:  THAT the information be noted.
74.
MediaCityUK

The Committee received a presentation from Jane Deane with regards to the development of MediaCityUK at Salford Quays.   It was reported the key element of the development was the relocation of the BBC, including five community departments from London and their existing regional and national operations based at Oxford Road, Manchester, which together equated to approximately 2,300 staff. In addition a new University of Salford Campus was to be located at the site, together with the creation of a piazza and park which as an open space, would accommodate 6,000 people.   

The presentation then went on to highlight the benefits of MediaCityUK to both the local community and Salford as a whole, which were summarised as follows:-

· local transport improvements

· sector and economy
· inward investment

· business support

· workforce

· people and communities

· community engagement

· pathways to employment

· schools programme

· BBC outreach programme


Alison Burnett provided information specifically in relation to the creation of jobs and provision of training arising from MediaCityUK. In particular she made reference to working with partners and creating partnership arrangements which maximised resources and opportunities. She said there was need have a co-ordinated approach so as to minimise any duplication of effort. 

RESOLVED:  THAT the presentation and information provided be noted.
75.
HIGHWAYS BLOCK 3 FUNDING - ROAD AND TRAFFIC PEDESTRIAN PROJECTS

(Previous Minute 33 -28th September, 2010)

The Eccles Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report detailing the following scheme, along with its estimated cost, which had been put forward for funding from the devolved Block 3 Capital Budget 2010/11 and which the Environment and Transport Task Group had evaluated and now recommended for approval:-

Barton
· repairs to carriageway, footway and replacement of kerbing to road and pavements in the vicinity of the Dog and Partridge public house (£5,049)

In addition approval was sought to the recommendation of the Environment and Transport Task Group to the following scheme to be met from the Maintaining the Asset Fund 2010/11:- 

Barton

· extension of guard rails to footpath on Kiel Close and Barton Lane (£958.60).


It was indicated that this scheme had originally been considered and approved by the 
Community Committee at its meeting held on 28th September, 2010, however due to 
the need to amend the original proposals, further approval was now sought to this and the increase in cost from £560 to £958.60.
Ken Ratcliffe commented there had been a promise for Mirfield Drive, Monton be included in the list of potential schemes to be met by Block 3 Funding however, there seemed to be no progress in this regard.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT approval be given to the schemes, as summarised above being 
met from the devolved highways Block 3 Capital Budget 2010/11 and the Maintaining 
the Asset Fund 2010/11 respectively.


(2) THAT the proposals for Mirfield Drive, Monton be referred to the Environment 
and Transport Task Group for consideration as a potential scheme to be funded through Highways Block 3 funding.



(3) THAT the remaining funds, within both the Block 3 Capital Budget 
2010/11 and the Maintaining the Asset Fund 2010/11, be divided equally between the 


Barton, Eccles and Winton wards and suitable schemes be devised and considered by 
the Environment and Transport Task Group accordingly.
76.
ECCLES STREET SCENE WORKS
RESOLVED:  THAT consideration of this matter be deferred until the next meeting of the Committee.

77.
ECCLES SNAP 2010

(Previous Minute 51 - 23rd November, 2010)

Anne Godding provided details of the Eccles SNAP (Sustainable Neighbourhood Action Project) 2010, which had taken place in Patricroft and Eccles Town Centre between Monday 29th November and Sunday 5th December, 2010. It was reported the success of the project had been hampered by the bad weather experienced at that time however, the various activities aimed at targeting crime, anti-social and environmental issues had achieved positive results and follow-up work would take place, to ensure these successes were sustained.   

Barbara Holmes suggested in view of the impact the bad weather had on the project, consideration should be given to holding future SNAPs in the summer months.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

78.
ECCLES BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received the current budget statement 2010/11 in respect of the devolved budget. In addition, details were submitted of the meeting of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 14th January, 2011, which recommended the actions indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budgets allocated to the community committee:-
	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
	Salford Pulmonary Exercise Group

	Towards trainer and room hire, gym, computer and stationery fees
	£142.66
	Refused

	(ii)
	Hometown
Productions
	Towards venue hire and equipment costs
	£521.60


	Refused

	(iii)
	Monton Village Community Association
	Towards development of website
	£950
	Refused

	(iv)
	City West Housing Trust

	Maintenance of Walker Road “green space”
	£7,340
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(v)
	Archery in the Community
	Towards purchase of a trailer
	£100
	£100 approved

	(vi)
	Proud and Loud
	Towards staging of weekly drama 

workshops
	£203.74
	Refused

	(vii)
	Irlam and Cadishead New Age Kurling Group
	Room hire and insurance costs
	£238.40
	Refused

	(viii)
	Kemball House Tenants'
Association
	Purchase of kurling equipment and room hire costs
	£300
	£300 approved

	(ix)
	Salford Heart Care - Eccles Healthy Heart Club
	Room hire administration costs and therapy treatments 
	£485
	£300 approved (it was indicated that this application had been submitted to all community committees within the City for consideration)


	(x)
	Lifeline SMART
	Provision of alternative therapies lunches, refreshments, social events and volunteer expenses
	£622.50
	Refused

	(xi)
	Eccles Joint Bowling Association
	Towards provision of fridge and water heater and its installation
	£737.69
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xii)
	Henshaws Society for Blind People
	Provision of 
day trips,

accommodation

and speaker costs
	£933.52
	Refused

	(xiii)
	Salford Heart Care - Little Hulton   Healthy Living
	Room hire costs, admin costs and therapy treatments
	£1,001
	Refused

	(xiv)
	30D Media Publications
	Refurbishment, running, lease, equipment and tutor costs
	£25,010
	Refused

	(xv)
	Guide Association - Sixth Monton Brownie Guide Unit
	Rent and insurance costs
	£918
	£334 approved

	(xvi)
	Salford Link Project
	Provision of paint, new signage and carpet for refurbishment works to be undertaken as part of a “community pay back” project
	£5,032.08
	£2,500 approved


	(xvii)
	Children and Young Persons' Task Group
	Provision of holiday activities for young people
	£30,012.55
	Deferred pending the determination of the devolved budget for 2011/12.



(All grants to be met from the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, unless otherwise stated).

Elizabeth Charnley declared an interest in the applications detailed in (ix) and (xiii) above and did not take part in the discussion, or vote on these two specific recommendations.


Anne Godding provided clarification with regard to the application submitted by ECHO (Eccles Community Hall Organisation) and considered by the Community Committee at its meeting held on 28th September, 2010 (Previous Minute 35 (xix)). She reported the application from this organisation had been for £10,000 towards the regeneration of the Eccles Town Hall banqueting suite and the recommendation of the Eccles Budget Group was to approve this application in full however, this had not been reported at the meeting of the community committee in September. As a result retrospective approval was now sought to this application for grant.

Anne Godding drew attention to the determination of the City Council's budget for 2011/12, which included a proposal to reduce the devolved budget allocated to community committee's by 15%. She said this proposal was currently under discussion however, if implemented, would result in the devolved budget for Eccles being reduced from its current level of £104,000 to approximately £88,600.   

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group of 14th January, 2011, as summarised and highlighted in bold above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT approval be given to  the award of a grant amounting to £10,000 to ECHO towards the regeneration for the Eccles Town Hall banqueting suite from the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget 2010/11.



(3) THAT the Financial Position statement 2010/11, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budgets, be noted.  

79.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER'S UPDATE

Anne Godding submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focussed on the following issues:-
· Local Partnership Delivery Group (LPDG)
· SNAP update

· Eccles Charter

· Community Priorities

· Eccles Senior Task Group

· Eccles Town Centre

· Pub Watch

· ECHO

· Children and Young People's Task Group

· Barton Athletics Club
· Salford Link Project

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

80.
ECCLES COMMUNITY TASK GROUP

Details were submitted of the dates and venues of the forthcoming meetings of the various task groups of the community committee.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.
81.
CENSUS 2011

Details were provided of the census which will be carried out by the Office of National Statistics (ONS) in England and Wales on Sunday 27th March, 2011.   It was indicated that the data collected would assist in creating an accurate picture of the population and provide the information which would feed into local funding and planning for the provision of services and making them relevant to people's lives. The committee were informed if anyone wanted further information they should do so by contacting the Census helpline (telephone: 0300 0201 101) or alternatively attending one of several advice sessions to be held in Eccles during February, March and April.

RESOVLED:
THAT the information was noted.
82.
SALFORD COMMUNITY STADIUM

John Matthews reported that, a special meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee was to be held on Thursday, 13th February, 2011 commencing at 7 pm to give consideration to the proposals and implications of the Salford Community Stadium. Anyone interested in attending the meeting or requiring information were advised to contact the Irlam and Cadishead Community Team.   
83.
ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL

John Matthews reported that, leading up to Remembrance Sunday in November, 2010, the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal had raised £10,011in the Eccles area. He thanked Ivor Williams and everyone else involved with the appeal for their efforts.
84.
BRIDGEWATER CANAL PUBLIC CONSULTATION

Paul Gill and Perry Twigg reported that, draft proposals had been drawn up with regard to bringing the Bridgewater Canal Corridor in Salford back to life and these were available for viewing after the meting. They added a series of local consultation events on the draft designs were being held between 25th January and 28th February 2011 and encouraged anyone with an interest, to get involved with these and make their views known.
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